ROLLING GREEN COUNTRY CLUB
BOX 38

GREEN RIVER, WY  82935

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

AUGUST 12, 2019

Board of Directors Present:  Reed Clevenger, Steve Core, Murray Hartford, Mitch Nielson, Matt Freze, Paul Parker, Tom Lamb

Board of Directors Absent:  Blaine Siddoway, Pete Kalivas, Tim Rath

Others Present:  Dave Williamson, Jackie Legerski, Liane Lamb

Reed Clevenger called the meeting to order at 6:05 p.m.  Matt Freze motioned to approve the agenda as presented and Mitch Nielson seconded the motion.  Motion carried.  Steve Core motioned to approve the minutes of the June meeting (no meeting was held in July) and Matt Freze seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

Jackie Legerski gave the financial report.  Jackie stated the checking account has a balance of $64,144.71 and the money market has a balance of $1,373.62 through the month of July.  The Common Stock at Par has a value of $223,000 reflecting the 223 equity members on the books.  The cash flow statement and the income statement were presented for review and approval.  The Directors discussed the revenue vs expense figures for several accounts and agreed to continue to monitor them during the month of August.  The negative amount in Membership Dues reflects the 15 memberships that reverted back to the Club.  Jackie contacted United Site Services to have the septic tanks pumped and the cost was $812.92.  Vendor bills in the amount of $18,684.90 were presented for review and approval.  Tom Lamb questioned whether the Club received a bill from the Rio Vista water assessment.  Jackie stated she had not and Reed noted he would check on the Club’s status in regards to the assessment.  Jackie stated she had a bill from Rocky Mountain Turf although she had no invoices.  Dave will contact the company tomorrow to have them email the invoices.   The NSN Toro agreement was signed and the Club will pay $155.00 in monthly installments for 3 years.  The Directors had elected to drop all equipment from the insurance schedule except the 35 leased carts.  The credit for this action was $3653 although the Club owed $1745.00 to insure the leased cart fleet.  A check was received for the difference (1908.00).  The twenty extra carts ordered for the Searle Bros. tournament were returned and Jackie had them removed from the insurance as well.  Paul Parker asked Jackie to provide a projected revenue vs expense report for the rest of 2019.  Jackie will work on this before the annual meeting.  Paul Parker motioned to approve the financial report as presented and Mitch Nielson seconded the motion.   Motion carried.
Paul Parker stated he has had several meetings with Nick regarding the tournaments at the Club.  The ISM and the Genesis both went well.  Trina has been doing the bar inventory although no report was available.  The Directors discussed the issue of the tournament schedule, the club’s website and calendar all having various start times for tournaments.  More attention will be given in the future to provide accurate information to the members and players.

Dave Williamson gave the Superintendent’s report.  Dave noted the ground’s crew has stamped, seeded, verti-cut and top dressed the greens to help them mature.  The greens have also been rolled and Dave noted they are filling in although it is taking some time.  Dave has lost quite a bit of help over the past two weeks and will lose a few more workers once school starts.  The hired mechanic is no longer with Rolling Green and Dave reported that Nick is looking for a replacement.  Both rough mowers are broke down and one is in need of a new hydraulic pump which costs around $1000 plus labor.  The bunker rake is also broke down and parts have been order to repair this equipment.  The wet well at the pump house has been pumped out and several crawdads, rocks, etc. were pulled out.  Murray stressed the importance of damming off the settling pond and pumping out the debris.  Nick Goich has been working on the required specifications for a filter which would run approximately $1900.  The Directors discussed the amount of gravel that gets deposited on the #11 green from the bunker in close proximity.  The bunker has a top layer of gravel rather than sand and a discussion followed on the possibility of filling in the bunker on the right side of #11 as well as a few other troublesome bunkers on the course.  The Grounds Committee will review the available options.  
The Directors discussed the need to find winter storage for the 35 leased carts.  The lease agreement requires all leased carts to be stored inside over the winter months.  The Directors will look into the cost of pole barns.

Steve Cored noted he will begin marketing the course for the fall playing special.   This $30 offer will begin upon the completion of the Club Championships and run until the course closes for the season.  The possibility of having more tournaments in the month of September to help with revenue was discussed and Tom Lamb suggested having a football tournament where a ball is thrown to determine where the players in the group tee off from, punted for tee off spot etc.  A tentative date for the tournament was set for September 21st.  The Wyoming Football game will be televised at noon that day and will be the core of the tournament.  The Hunter’s tournament will also be in September. 
There are three openings on the Board of Directors although Reed noted only 1 member signed up for the election (Murray Hartford).  A write-in campaign will also be available to the membership.  Murray suggested the Directors consider reducing the number of Directors from 10 to 8.  Steve Core noted this was a good idea as the membership spoke by not signing up to serve.  The action to reduce the number of Directors would require a by-law change.  Those Directors on the committee that includes By-Laws will look into various possibilities.  

The annual meeting will be held at the Clubhouse on Thursday, August 22nd at 7:00 p.m. at the Clubhouse.  

With no further business to go before the board, Matt Freze motioned to adjourn into executive session at 7:40 p.m. and Murray Hartford seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

The next regular board meeting will be held on September 12th at 6:00 p.m. at the Clubhouse.

Jackie Legerski, Recording Secretary

